
TBI Council Minutes – February 1, 2018
Emerald Queen Conference Center - Fife, WA
	Agenda Topic 

	Discussion
	Decision
	Next Steps

	Council Introductions
Approval of Minutes

Executive 
Committee Report

Meeting Norms

Public Introductions

	Meeting called to order at 9:00 am.

Council members and staff introduced themselves and their roles at the meeting.  
Minutes from December 2017 meeting read and voted on. 
Teresa discussed who was on the executive committee and strategizing on presentations, how to make sure Presenters were prepped on how to present, and making sure they understood their audience.  She also discussed the executive committee making sure time in individual TACs continued to be maximized. She also reported on how the executive committee were reviewing procurement schedules and timelines.
Daniella talked about spending time in Olympia and time spent talking to Legislators in Eastern Washington, and how a Senator plans to attend the Inland Northwest Brain Injury Symposium in Eastern Washington. She also talked about meeting with Keith Swenson from the Governor’s office, attending Advocacy training, and talking to legislators about ways to increase TBI Council funding.
TBI Council Mission and meeting norms were read.

Each public member introduced themselves and gave a brief description of their interest in TBI and attending the meeting.
	Meeting minutes unanimously approved

	Publish Meeting minutes


	Coordinator and Budget Report for next biennium: 

Accountable Communites of Health Presentation
TAC Small Group Discussion
Lunch Recess and CHI Franciscan Health presentation
TAC Small Group Discussion

Council Discussion

Council Discussion 
Public Address
Adjourn
	Scott discussed:
· Schedule, location, keynote speakers and possible reeption for the TBI Conference.
· Lifetime Respite Washington is currently accepting applicatons for vouchers.
· A Respite survey for TBI Survivors and their families has been developed, and will be distributed in the coming weeks and how we are looking for partners to distribute and post the survey on their host agency websites.
· Asked members to notify staff if hotel room for council meeting is needed no later than ten business days prior to the next meeting.

· The TBIWashington.org, .net, and .com domains have been linked to the DSHS TBI Council webpage.
· Preparing for Requests for Proposals in early 2018 for Support Groups funding. Looking for three volunteers that are not currently vendors to review and score proposals in the early spring. 
· There are room for two council members to attend mediation training at the Center for Dispute and Dialog resolution. 

· Continued partnerships with the following:

· The University of Washington TBI/DOC Project – DOC TBI Task Force
· The TBI Model Symptoms Advisory Board 

· The Person Center Outcomes Research Institute TBI Transitions from Acute to Post-Acute Care Project
· DOH as part of their 2017 Injury Community Implementation Group and TBI National Peer Learning Team
· The Western Washington Advisory Group for the Washington State Older Adult Falls Prevention Action Plan
· Disability Rights Washington Disability Advisory Council
· The Partnerships for Action Voices for Empowerment (PAVE) – Tools 4 Success Conference Planning Committee, and 
· The Lifespan Respite Washington Coalition
· Provided Outreach and Awareness materials for the following:

· End of Life Summit
· The Brain Energy Support Team
· The Union Gospel Mission in Olympia, WA
· The TBI Council Staff is partnering with the Office of Governor Inslee to proclaim March 20th, 2018 Brain Injury Awareness Day in Washington State. Please email Scott any statistics that the Council members feel are important for the proclamation.
· Participated in the Pierce County Accountable Communites of Health Community Voice Council meeting. 
· TBI Council staff participated and will continue to participate on the Home and Community Services Service Experience Team (SET).
· Discussed SFY 2018 budget and Revenue and Expenditures forcast through the end of July 2018 and reported that the current forcast in positive.
· Discussed the Distracted Driving Law Report dated from July 1st – January 24th. There were 7,221 citations issued.
Jim Jackson from DSHS gave a presentation on Accountable Communities of Health program.
· Discussed what ACHs are and that no two ACHs are alike. They are there to address collaboration on shared goals and better align resources that improve whole person health and wellness
· Also discussed getting involved with local ACHs to improve access to care and services through their various projects
· Although currently focused on Medicaid Transformation, ACHs have a greater role in working on population health
· The state works with ACHs to carry out the goals of achieving better health and better care
Council was divided into the TAC Groups (Access to Care, Community Living, and Reintegration) to recap progress from last meeting.  
Carie Heistand from CHI Franciscan Health Rehabilitation Hospital gave a briefing on the Traumatic Brain Injury Program they will have at a new building they are constructing and it’s features.
· Will have a dedicated Multi-Disciplinary Treatment including but not limited to:

· Patient and family

· Physiatrist (Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation Physician)

· Consulting Physician Specialists

· Rehabilitation Nurses to provide 24-Hour Nursing Care

· Psychologists to Assist with Behavioral, Emotional, and Social Issues
· Physical Therapist to Assist with Increasing Strength and Mobility

· Occupational Therapist to Assist with Increasing Everyday Living Skills
· Speech and Language Pathologist to Assist with Communication and Cognition

· Respiratory Therapist

· Case Manager to Assist with Discharge Planning

· Dietitian to Provide Nutrition Education and Counseling

· Community Re-Integration Focus
· Transitional Living Suite-Designed to simulate a home environment

· Cognitive orientation and Sensory Group

· State of the art technology and safety features

· Dedicated unit featuring 12 private rooms with private bathrooms

· Multi-purpose lounge

· Low stimulation therapeutic gym will be located in unit

Council was again divided into the TAC Groups (Access to Care, Community Living, and Reintegration) to continue discussions and assign tasks.
Council returned to large group and each TAC small group representative shared their groups’ findings.

Community Living – Will (proxy for Andrea), Deborah, Pete, Jeff, Betsy, Amal, Austin, Mary (proxy for Rick), (Jeff reports)-
· Indentify gaps
· Work on establishing and maintaining reciprocal relationships (Support groups)

· Build awareness in Community Living areas and programs

· Prevention activities
· Identify top three to five messages around TBI, especially in rural, tribal and youth areas

· Make sure council is receiving real-time data from the Department of Health and the Center for Disease Control
· Research different places to get data, information on TBI activities and outreach and always report on the top two to three items

Access to Care – Jane, Teresa, Taku, Dan, Ray, Heidi, Marisa (Teresa reports)-

· Main overarching goal is to ensure proper screening and accurate diagnosis of TBI by increasing knowledge and education of healthcare workers
· Long term related to increased education is to bring forth legislation that would require healthcare workers to have continuing education with a TBI focus

· Short term goal related to increased education is to leverage partnerships and existing education efforts 
· Secondary overarching goal is to address health disparities in rural areas by advocating that Telehealth/Telemedicine be fulling implemented in our state for both physical and behavioral health
Reintegration – Ted, Bruce, Megan, Karie, Daniella, Karen, Elizabeth, Sharon, Mike (Karie reports)-

· Accomplished representation of OSPI at the Council meeting. Would like to explore collaborating with ESDs and more with OSPI. 
· Create and improve a TBI database that will be accessible to clinical providers (who are vetted), also in rural areas to support reintegration

· Consider repurposing TBI Comics
· Help to develop resource list on BIAWA website and provide feedback on the BIAWA database and website. Will probably ask all council members for help in different counties

The Council discussed today’s meeting. 
· Enjoyed having more time for TAC group work
· Appreciated the facilitation of the TAC groups. The agenda, action items, and timelines were clear and would like to see progress at the June Council meeting.

· Appreciated Jim’s information on how to get a hold of all the ACHs. It was very practical and had great information.
· Appreciated Carie’s information on the building of the Traumatic Brain Injury wing at CHI Franciscan.

· Would like to see a positive evaluation of the TBI Conference at the June Council meeting.

· Would like to see a positive evaluation of the Inland Northwest TBI symposium at the June Council meeting.

· If possible, would like to have separate rooms for the TACs at the June Council meeting.

Public attendees addressed the council and thanked the council for their efforts to assist and support those with TBI and their family members.  
The meeting adjourned at 3:00pm.
	
	Developing a draft template that will be sent out for formatting. Hopefully will be able to present it at the next Council meeting. Will be sent out to Tamika and Executive Committee for approval. Establishing how often updates will be sent out between TAC members. TAC members will communicate through email.
Will review the Matt Adler Suicide Act that prompted the RCW change to glean from how this legislation was written and what data was used. Will reconvene around March/April through conference call.
Explore establishing a seat for OSPI on the Council. Sharon will be writing up an article to submit to the OSPI newsletter.
TAC will communicate through Webex license. Ted will organize it.

Scott will send out the flyer for the Inland Northwest TBI symposium.


TBIC Members Present---Bruce Santy, Jane Thompson, Betsy Jansen, Teresa Claycamp, Marisa Osorio, Daniella Clark, Deborah Crawley, Sharon Ashman, Elizabeth Hernandez, Jeff Hartson, Ted Ryle, Michael Smith, Taku Mineshita, Daniel Overton, Karen Kaizuka, Megan Grundbrecher, Karie Ranier
TBIC Members Absent---Andrea Valdez, Rick Torrance, Kylie Uriostegui, CPT Pete Stone, Ray Switzer, Heidi Hill
Public Guests---Will Hitchcock (proxy for Andrea Valdez), Mary Baldwin (proxy for Rick Torrance), Nick Mehrnoosh, Gloria Kraegal, Jim Jackson, Carie Heistand, Nicole Graff, Freeman Thompson, Lee Collyer, Amal Grabinski, Austin Duncan 

Facilitators Present---Jeanie Simmons, Amanda Bucy
Council Support Staff Present---Scott Bloom, Tamika Titus
